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Headteacher Message   
 

Good afternoon,  
 
Welcome back to school for the final half term before the summer holiday! As always, the school 
diary is getting very busy with lots of events taking place.  
 
The fathers / significant adults event held today has been a great success and it has been lovely 
to have so many family members coming to school and enjoying the activities with their children. 
A huge thank you to all our staff for all of their work behind the scenes in making this event happen 
and supporting on the day.  
 

Next week we have the AMAZING SUMMER SOCIAL! 
The Friends have worked hard to plan and organise this event. 

See the Poster Below 
 

3:15pm to 7:30pm 
 

ALL NEW Summer Social with Unlimited Goes Bouncy Castle, The Bubble Lady, Live 
Music, Craft Station, Glitter and Tattoos, Raffle. 

 
PLUS New to the line-up - THROW WET SPONGES AT REV. MARK - just £1 for 3 goes!!! 

 
Bar and Tuck Shop by the Friends. Pizza's by Super8 Pizza. Ice Cream van! 

 
Please bring cash as card machines will be limited to the bar area. 

 
 
Have a wonderful weekend,  
 
Mrs Dodd and the team at St Peter’s  
 

Our School Worship and Christian Characteristics 
 

This week our focus has been worry and trust.  
Did you know that phrases such as “Do not worry” “Don’t be afraid” appear in the bible 365 times. 
We discussed different things that may worry us and strategies to support our feelings.  
Rev. Mark led our worship on Trust and some of our Y6 children joined in an activity where they 
had to put their trust in others.   

Sporting News  

It was great to take part in the Netball Tournament this week. Three 
teams represented the school and worked really hard. They played 
their matches with smiles on their faces and were great at 
encouraging their team mates.  
Well done to all our players across the three teams and a huge 
thankyou to our supportive parents! Thank you to Mrs Owens for 
ensuring we could participate in this sporting event. 
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School Lunches  
 

This week we met with the LCC catering team manager and have made some adaptations to the 
school meal menu. Sarah and her team in the kitchen do an amazing job and we want to make 
sure the menu appeals to the children. Therefore, we have reduced some of the less-popular 
pasta options and added a few alternative choices on the menu. We will continue to try the menu, 
monitor choices and if needed make a few more tweaks.  
 
All children in EYFS – Y2 are entitled to a universal free school meal and some children are 
entitled to free school meals. Please encourage your child to take up this offer. There is variety 
every day and lovely summer treats for pudding!  
 
Next week, we will be on Week 1: 

 
 
*Request from school kitchen – if your child is due to attend a medical appointment / arrive late to 
school, please ensure you order their school lunch with the school office ahead of the day or first 
thing in the morning (when providing evidence of the appointment), to ensure we can prepare 
enough meals* Thank you 

Stars of the Week  
 

 
Stars of the Week receiving a Headteacher Award are… 

 
 

Class  For…  

Skylarks - Dolcie  Showing fantastic effort in phonics and maths. 

Sanderlings - Eva  Demonstrating a positive attitude to her learning this week.  

Oystercatchers - Daxton Some fantastic Beatrix Potter project work. Daxton’s painting of 
Peter Rabbit was amazing. 

Eider Ducks - Josie Being delightful. Josie is always kind, courteous and ready for 
everything. 

Turnstones - Ava Showing a positive attitude to her learning this week and putting 
in 100% effort. 

Dunlins - Annie A wonderful can-do attitude to learning. A super week!  

Lapwings - Dylan  Being respectful, hardworking, helpful and polite. He always tries 
his best. 

Curlews - Charlie  Always having a positive attitude towards school. Charlie is a kind 
and considerate member of Y6.  

 
 

 

Mrs Rigby   

Mrs Rigby will be out of school next week as she is busy on a course. If you require passing on 
home to school messages or need to discuss anything, please contact your child’s class teacher.  
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Book Club and Reading 

We have been celebrating the reading that has taken place over half term this week.  
Each class shared their reading choices and recommendations. Here are a few suggestions.  

 
Y3 have recommended Rabbit and Bear Attack of the Snack – Julian Gough and Jim Field  

Y4 – Cameron recommends “13th Story Tree House Series”  
Annie reccomends “ Isadora Moon Series by Harriet Muncaster  

Y4 also read Everything, you need to know about Dinosaurs  
 

We continue to be having a big push on reading across school. Please share texts and 
encourage your child to read regularly at home.  

 

General Reminders  

Arrival Times  
Please continue to aim for the 8.35am drop off when the gates open. They close at 8.45am 
prompt. We have an action-packed final half term with so many things to learn and enjoy. We 
really do want to ensure children do not miss these events and activities, particularly if they are 
running late. As always, if you are struggling to get your child into school, please contact us and 
we will be happy to try and provide tips and guidance to help improve the situation.  
 
Spring / Summer Clothing and Sun Safety 
As we hope for the weather to improve (!) we ask that you send your child(ren) to school with a 
sunhat and full water bottle and having applied suncream on the morning before school. As with 
the usual unpredictable weather, we still recommend to pack a lightweight raincoat (just in case). 
All items to be clearly labelled please, including cardigans and jumpers which seem to be filling 
up our lost property box at a very fast pace! Thank you 

 

Breakfast and Afterschool Club 

Breakfast Club 
Mrs Durnan and the Breakfast Club Team would appreciate if you have any good quality toys / 
games / activities / unwanted and unused puzzle books and puzzles for KS2 that you no longer 
use, please could you bring them to school. Whilst we have a great supply of activities and games, 
we like to try and rotate these and always appreciate any donations / the opportunity to re-use 
items that may be gathering dust at home to give the children something different to enjoy. 
Thankyou in advance! 
 
Breakfast and Afterschool Club Forms (Autumn 2024) 
In preparation for the new academic year, we have been preparing the booking forms for both 
breakfast and afterschool club. These will be handed out over the next week to the children who 
already attend either club, with some having already been distributed.  
 
Anyone who wishes to request a place at either club for children who do not already attend, will 
be able to collect a form from Wednesday next week. We ask that all forms are returned by Friday 
5th July, so enable the club managers to process the requests, confirm places and add to 
ParentPay ahead of the summer holiday.  
 
Parents who have a child starting Reception in September will be given a copy of both forms as 
part of their welcome pack and we ask wherever possible for the same return date to be adhered 
to, along with return of the other new starter forms. 
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Food Bank – Donations    

Thank you for your 
continued support with your 
donations to Morecambe 
Bay Community Foodbank. 
We are very grateful for all 
your donations.  Due to the 
amount of wonderful 
donations you are making 
we are now on a collection 
run!  
 
Whilst we indicate a class a week, anyone can donate. We have our donation area just in the 
main entrance to the school.   We are extremely grateful for your kind donations.  

Class  Friday   

Turnstones Friday 14th June 

Eider Ducks  Friday 21st June  

Curlew Friday 28th June  

Any donations 
welcome if 
possible 

Friday 5th July  

Friday 12th July  

 No donations  

Dates for the Diary – Week Commencing 17th June    

Monday 17th June     • Y2 Code Club @ 3.15 – 4.15pm 

Tuesday 18th June  • Y3 Swimming @ 9.20am (please ensure swimming kit is in school) 

Wednesday 19th 
June       

• KS2 JAM Club @ 3.15 – 4.15pm 

• Y6 Rounders Tournament @ BLA 3.30-approx 6.15pm – please see letter 

Thursday 20th June        • Y5/6 Cricket Tournament @ Westgate and Torrisholme Cricket Clubs 
10am – 2.30pm. Collect from school @ 9.30am – please see letter  

Friday 21st June       • Summer Social – See poster and please come along!  

 
 

Key Dates for Summer Term 2  
(to be added to over the forthcoming weeks) 

 

• Y6 Salt Ayre Activity Day – Monday 24th June – see letter 

• Y4 Nature Reserve Trip – Wednesday 26th June (2nd visit of 2) – see letter 

• Ripley Transition Day – Wednesday 26th June 

• Induction Evening for Reception 2024 Parents – Wednesday 26th June @ 5pm – 6pm  

• Y2 & Y6 Transition Coffee Morning – Thursday 27th June @ 9.15am – please book a space 
via the school office 

• New Reception Class Visits – Monday 1st July @ 1.20pm - 2.05pm (A-G) and @ 2.15pm – 
3pm (H-Z) 

• Sports Day – Wednesday 3rd July @ 9.30am until approx. 11am (weather dependent) 

• Y4 Class Worship – Thursday 4th July @ 9am. Maximum of 2 spaces per child, we will no longer 
take bookings but will take names at the door for fire safety. 

• Back Up Sports Day – Wednesday 10th July times as above, if weather dictates a 
postponement from the week before 

• New Reception Teddy Bear’s Picnic – Thursday 11th July @ 1.30pm 

• Y3 Leighton Hall Trip – Friday 12th July – please see letter and complete ParentPay actions 

• New Reception Class Visit (without parents) – Tuesday 16th July @ 9.30am  
All children will visit their new class during this time 

• Y6 Production – Wednesday 17th and Thursday 18th July in the evening – Details to follow 

• Skylarks Lakeland Wildlife Oasis Trip – Thursday 18th July - please see letter and complete 
ParentPay actions 

• Y1 Borwick Hall Trip – Friday 19th July – letters will go home on Monday regarding this trip 

• Y6 Picnic and Leavers Assembly – Tuesday 23rd July – Details to follow 

• Last Day of Summer Term – Tuesday 23rd July 
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Upcoming Events 
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